
 
 

 
Staff Report 

February 20, 2018 
 

This report is meant to provide updates to the Board of Directors Academic Affairs 
Committee: 
 
California Assessment of Student Performance and Progress 
The testing window for the SBAC test is April 16th through May 4th.  We are in the 
process of securing testing locations throughout central and southern California.  
Teachers will provide either extra credit or participation points to scholars as an 
incentive to take the test.  
 
National Honor Society 
NHS is in its third year at CCS.  Derek Yip, high school government/economics teacher, 
and Gabriela Gonzalez, counselor, are the club advisors.  The Induction Ceremony will 
take place at our Central Office on Monday, March 5th starting at 6 pm.   
 
National School Counseling Week 
CCS celebrated our counseling services team throughout NSCW, which was last week.  
We participated in a social media photo contest on our Facebook and Twitter accounts. 
See enclosed press release. 
 
Parent/Teacher Conferences 
Our Online Parent/Teacher Conferences for second semester will be held between 
February 26th and March 16th.  
 
Physical Fitness Test (PFT) 
Scholars in grades 5, 7, and 9 take the PFT test.  The state testing window opened on 
February 1st and runs through May 31st. Our window opened on February 1st.  The test 
can be taken at home under supervision of Learning Coaches.  
 
WASC Accreditation 
With the addition of our Orange County Learning Center to CCS of San Diego, we needed 
to submit a substantive change to WASC. Representatives from WASC visited the OCLC 
in the fall (it was a virtual visit) and notified us that they approved our change and 
addition of the learning center. They also reaffirmed the accreditation status for CCS of 
San Diego through June 30, 2023. 


